
Weekly Review 

Friday 30th June 2022 

It has been another very busy week at school with our teachers continuing to go above and beyond to provide enriching and exciting 
educational experiences for the students. 
 
Thank you to Mrs Tudor and her team who organised a wonderful trip to Marwell Zoo for Year 8.  A fun day was had by all and although 
many were tempted, no animals were smuggled home in back packs! 
 
This has been a busy week for the PE department who, as well as running a sports transition event for Year 5 students, have also organ-
ised sports tournaments for students in Years 7, 8 and 9.  The competitive spirit has been wonderful to see and we look forward to hear-
ing the results in the end of term assembly. 
 
The Geography department has today taken a large group of Year 10 students to do fieldwork research at Calshot Spit.  Hopefully they 
have nice weather for their trip to the beach. 
 
Students in Years 9 and 10 have been doing their PPEs (pre-public exams) this week so there have been a few worried faces around the 
place.  Best of luck! 
 
Also, this time of year is, sadly, a time for goodbyes.  Simon, our Cucina chef has sadly left to take up a new position.  We were very sor-
ry to see him go and we wish him the best of luck for the future.  We are pleased to welcome Chef Victor to the school in Simon’s place. 
 
Last Friday a group of staff joined Mr Marshall at the Bird in Hand pub to bid farewell to our Year 13 students who have now finished 
their exams.  It has been wonderful working with Year 13 for the last 7 years and to see them grow and develop into the fantastic young 
adults they have become.  They have made such a wonderful contribution to our school and we will miss them. 
 
Similarly, last night we held the Year 11 Prom at the Pine Ridge Golf Club.  Students arrived in a range of innovative modes of transport, 
including a 1940s army jeep complete with soldiers and a classic car accompanied by 30+ motorcycle outriders!  The noise was deafen-
ing!  All the Year 11 looked amazing and a wonderful time was had by all as they danced the night away and discovered the Prom award 
winners.  Congratulations to Finn and Louisa who were voted the Prom King and Queen.  It was a wonderful atmosphere and a fitting 
celebration of all they have achieved.  We congratulate all our Year 11 and 13 students on the successful completion of their exams and 
wish each and every one of them the very best for the future. 
 
Photos of these events will be featured in next week’s newsletter. 
 
Lastly, best of luck to the students doing the Duke of Edinburgh Bronze and Silver assessed expedition this weekend.  We hope the 
weather stays nice for your trek and time under canvas! 
 
Have a wonderful weekend everyone. 
 
Miss S Hunt MBE 
Deputy headteacher 



The winner of this week’s Headteacher’s Award is: 

Joseph Keep 

Headteacher’s Award 
Friday 30th June 2022 

Hunter Aitken-Smith  8B2 Ashimala Gurung  7Y1 Evie Pottinger  7Y2 

Isabelle Alsford  10Y2 Hansel Gurung  7R2 Joshua Quan  7Y1 

Charlie Aytacoglu  7R1 Shriya Gurung  10R1 Saima Rai  8R1 

Aditi Bagwe  8Y2 Molly Hartley  10Y1 Matilda Ranger  8B1 

Lilia Balla  10R2 Anna Heath  10B1 Faris Rehman  8Y1 

Bailey Barnfield  10G1 Imogen Heathcote  10B2 Ben Robertson  10B1 

Tayla Basson  10R1 Oliver Henry  10G2 Oliver Robertson  10G1 

Charlie Bennett  10G2 Elaijuh Hilomen  8Y2 Jack Roper  10B1 

Connor Blackman  8R2 Aaron Hilton  10B1 Isabelle Rundle  8B1 

Oscar Bracken  10Y1 Kelsie Holloway  10Y1 Edward Rutter  7G1 

Cleopatra Bradley  8G1 Daniel Ives  7B1 Ezra Sarkari  7B1 

Evie Brown  7B1 Harvind Jandu  8R2 Alex Saunders  10B2 

Sean Bull  10R1 Abigail Jasper  8Y2 Alexander Schadenberg  10R2 

Emma Burrow  10R1 Ariz Jawad  10B1 Jake Sharman  10Y2 

Chloe Burton  10R2 Liam Jewell  7G2 Rory Shield  10B2 

Muhammed Butt  10R2 Simarpreet Kaur  10G1 Joe Simpson  10R2 

Freddie Channing  10R2 Joseph Keep  9B1 Lucy Sommersett  10R1 

Maxwell Chinyere  10Y1 Mia Kelly  8B1 Joseph Spackman  8G2 

Ava Clark  10R1 Toby Kilroy  9Y2 Harrison Stevens  10B2 

Sofia Cockle  10R2 Athanasios Kyriakopoulos  7G2 Manasyu Sunuwar  8Y1 

Benjamin Cooke  10G2 Jack Langdon  10Y1 Milo Swanton  10G1 

Samuel Dale  7Y1 Leo Latif  8B1 Igor Szczepanski  10Y2 

Gabrielle Darker  10R1 Mia Lewis-Hill  7G1 Samuel Tallamy  7B2 

Joshua Daspan  8B1 Sriya Limbu  10R1 Kiera Thorne  10R1 

Lily Dunn  7G2 Leia Marney  10G1 Martha Tims  7R1 

Mikel Eguiraun  8G2 Oliver Marshall  10B1 Connar Tran  10Y2 

Gisele Eldon  10R1 Conrad Matthews  10B1 Aaliyah Vardy  8R2 

Maxim Elliott  10G1 Molly McDade  8Y2 Roxana Volcu  7R1 

Charlotte Ellis  10B2 Jonas Mikalkevicius  10R2 Prasamsha Wanem  10B2 

Scarlet Ewing  10R2 Pollyanna Mitchell  8Y1 Chloe Watkins  10B1 

Megan Farrell  9G2 Euan Molloy  7Y2 Emily Watson  10G1 

Isabella Flanagan  10G2 Hannah Munro  10B2 Grace Weavers  9Y2 

Elliot Fordham  10B1 Ethan Nowak  10Y1 Hannah-Louise Webber  8B2 

Macy Fox  10G2 Lucas O'Connor  10B1 Caitlin West  10R1 

Rafal Galaj  7R1 Amelia O'Leary  7R1 Joe Whitehead  10G2 

Edward Gates  10G1 Illia Onishchuk  8B1 Harrie Williams  10R2 

Joshua Godfray  10G1 Isla Parker  8B1 Leah Wilson  8B2 

Daisy Goswell  8R2 Amelia Phillips  8R1 Nicholas Wilson  10Y1 

Sophie Graves  10G1 Amy Pottinger  10Y2 Ruby Woulds  8B2 



Friday 1st July INSET Day 

2nd and 3rd July Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Assessed Expedition 

2nd, 3rd and 4th July Duke of Edinburgh Silver Assessed Expedition 

4th, 8th and 11th July Year 7 visit to Harry Potter World 

(Date student going is dependant on their tech class) 

Friday 8th July Year 10 Citizenship Day 

Tuesday 12th July Sixth Form visit to Rwanda departs 

Thursday 14th July Summer Showcase 

Friday 15th July Sports Day 

(School finishes at 1pm) 

Friday 22nd July End of Term 

(School finishes at 1pm) 



Many congratulations to Miss S Hunt who has been shortlisted to the final four for the Secondary Teacher of the Year 
award.  She has been invited to the House of Commons next week where the winner will be announced. Good luck Miss 
Hunt.  



The Rwandan visit for our staff and Sixth Form students is approaching fast.  
For some of the Music and PE lessons were are need in of the following items; 

 
Empty Cheese Triangle Boxes  

Empty Camembert   
BoxesLarge Jute sacks 

Large parachute 
Bean Bags 

 
If you have any of the above and could kindly donate them to  

Miss Jones in the RE office.  
Many Thanks.  

 



LANGUAGENUT LEADERBOARD  

The leader board still features the same 3 languages stars this week!  Very well done to Hannah T, Darcy O and 

Angelica W for all their hard work. 

IN MFL THIS WEEK 

Miss Dris’ Year 9 French Classes 

This week we have started studying the French film Intouchables.  Intouchables is 

a 2011 film based on a true, moving story.  Within weeks of coming out, it be-

came the biggest box office in France and was nominated for the Best Foreign 

Language Oscar at the Academy Awards the following year.  The stu-

dents have started by researching the director, authors, the storyline, 

etc, and will start watching the film and analysing it next week! 

 

Year 8 French Classes 

Very excitingly, our Year 8 students received this week some French 

mail!  Their penpals from our partner school in France wrote them one 

last letter to wish them a happy summer.  The lucky French students are 

starting their holiday this week as the summer holi-

days are 2 months long in France! Bonnes vacances! 



Thursday 14th July at 7.30pm 

Please see separate letter that has been sent out today for further information. 

 

Student information meeting on  

Wednesday 6th July at 2:55pm 

in the Drama Studio 



Are you interested in learning more about a career as a lawyer specialising in privacy, reputation management and data 
protection? 
 
Would you like to participate in interactive workshops on the work of a lawyer working in media law?  If yes, then this is the 
perfect opportunity for you! 
 
For the second year running, media law firm Schillings is partnering with BVL to provide an insight programme for Year 12 
and Year 13 students.  The programme aims to provide young people with an insight into the work of Schillings’ lawyers 
and will include workshops on: 
 

• an introduction to Schillings; 
 

• the work of the legal team; 
 

• plus a careers workshop on CV writing, interview skills and personal branding! 
 
 
The programme will run between 5:30pm and 7:30pm, on: 
 

• Tuesday 26th July: In person, at Schillings' offices in London 
 

• Wednesday 27th July: Online, via Teams 
 

• Thursday 28th July: Online, via Teams 
 

• Tuesday 2nd August: Online, via Teams 
 

• Thursday 4th August: In person, at Schillings' offices in London 
 
 
The only eligibility requirements they have are that you will be 16 years or over at the time of the project. 
 
To apply, please complete a brief application form by clicking here. The deadline for applications is 7:00pm on Friday 1st 
July 2022.  

https://bvl-law.typeform.com/to/SFmKLQ5m


Are you interested in learning more about the way law works in the UK? 
 
The Model Law Commission is opening applications to their three-month long project that provides A-Level students with 
the chance to simulate the work of the Law Commission.  
 
Students are split into four groups, each tasked with the reform of one of the following areas of law:  

• Family, Trusts or Land Law 
• Criminal Law 

• Commercial and Common Law 

• Public Law 
 
From October to December, you will undertake a five-stage process: 

• research 

• formulating recommendations 

• consulting with your peers 
• reporting on their proposals 
• devising their legislation 

 
The Model Law Commission begins with a two-day conference.  It is over the course of these two days that students are 
introduced to their respective topics by experts in the field who come from all over the country to speak to them.  The stu-
dents are also visited by individuals from the Law Commission itself who advise our students on the difficulties in reforming 
the law and how to write a law reform report.  The students then take that information and over the following weeks dis-
cuss reform ideas with each other, their group Leaders and their peers.  
 
The project then concludes with a final report launch event in December, hosted by MPs and visitors from the Law Commis-
sion. In advance of the event, each student will receive a printed and published copy of their group's reform report. 
 
If you are interested in learning more about the way law works in the UK, the way it is made and changed and in fair access 
to justice for everyone, then you are strongly encouraged to apply. 
 
The project will take place between October and December 2022 on the following dates via Zoom: 

• Weekend conference: 10am to 4pm on Saturday 8th and Sunday 9th October 

• 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 13th October 

• 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 20th October 
• 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 27th October 
• 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 3rd November 
• 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 10th November 
• 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 17th November 

• 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 24th November 
• 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 8th December 

• Final event: 6pm to 8pm on Thursday 15th December 
 
This programme will be run remotely via Zoom and is open to students across England and Wales.   
To apply, please complete a brief application form by clicking here.  The deadline for applications is 1pm on Friday 16th 
September. 

https://bvl-law.typeform.com/to/JzDRcWdP


Year 11 - not sure what to do this summer? 
 

 
Are you interested in spending 2 weeks this summer learning new skills? 
 
The NCS still have a limited number of spaces available for their fantastic Summer ‘22 event. 
 
It lasts two weeks, the first of which is the ‘Be Epic and Live Life’ phase and consists of four nights and five days away from 
home learning new skills and coming together as a team.  
 
The second week is the ‘Do Good and Go Party’ phase, where you will carry out and celebrate the social action project 
which you and your team will design and deliver for your community. 
 
You will be working as a team, doing things that will challenge you in the best way possible with lots of team building op-
portunities.  You will then move on to activities that are all about learning life skills to set you up for the future (money 
management, cooking, developing your public speaking etc) 
 
Summer ‘22 is open to anyone aged 16 or 17 and costs just £50.00 for the two weeks. Bursaries are available for anyone 
who meets the eligibility criteria. 
 
There are a limited number of spaces remaining, to apply click HERE. 

https://wearencs.com/summer


Year 7 Cooking Club 

Wednesdays until 4:00pm 

See Mrs Tudor for a letter as 

limited spaces 

Year 7 Design & Technology Club 

Tuesday 3:00pm—4:00pm 

See Design & Technology teacher 

for a letter as limited spaces. 



Year 7 Maths Catch Up Club  

If you would like a bit of extra help in maths, please come to 

Mrs. Thompson's room (A14) after school.  

 

The session is from 2:50pm to 3:30pm on Mondays. 

Public Speaking  

Friday lunchtime 

(1:00pm—1:40pm) 

With Miss Maree in A8 

Year 7 & 8 Science Club 

Monday afterschool 

3:00pm—4:00pm 

With Mr Whyte  

and Dr Holloway in B16 



Every Day 

2:50 - 3:50pm in PC4 



As well as after school snacks, Cucina are now serving breakfast for 

students from 7.30am - 8.30am.  

There's a good selection of items from bacon/sausage baps, toast with 

lots of different spreads, pastries, fruit pots, yoghurts and cereals. 

Chef 

If your child has to use a Pink IOU Lunch Card, due to insufficient funds on their Scopay account, 

you will be notified that they’ve used one and asked to top up the account.   

Once the account is in credit then the charges from the pink cards will be applied to the account, 

these will appear on the account even though no purchase has been made. 

Chef 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

Art work of the week - 30th June 

Congratulations to the following students who have produced work of an exceptional  

level. All students will be nominated for the Headteacher’s Award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 - Amelia O'Leary Year 7 - Charlie Aytacoglu 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 - Edward Rutter Year 7 - Hansel Gurung 

Hansel Gurung 
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Congratulations to the following students who have produced work of an exceptional  

level. All students will be nominated for the Headteacher’s Award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 - Lily Dunn Year 7 - Mia Lewis-Hill 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 - Rafal Galaj Year 7 - Roxana Voleu 
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Congratulations to the following students who have produced work of an exceptional  

level. All students will be nominated for the Headteacher’s Award. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 - Faris Rehman Year 8 - Illia Onishchuck 

  

Year 8 - Isabelle Rundle Year 8 - Isla Parker 
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Year 8 - Joshua Daspan Year 8 - Manasyu Sunuwar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 - Mia Kelly Year 8 - Leo Latif 
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Year 8 - Molly McDade Year 8 - Pollyanna Mitchell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 - Saima Rai Year 8 - Mikel Eguiraun 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

Art work of the week - 30th June 

Congratulations to the following students who have produced work of an exceptional  

level. All students will be nominated for the Headteacher’s Award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 - Aaliyah Vardy Year 8 - Abigail Jasper 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 - Aditi Bagwe Year 8 - Amelia Phillips 
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Year 8 - Leah Wilson Year 8 - Ruby Woulds 
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Year 10 - Anna Heath Year 10 - Chloe Burton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 - Gabrielle Darker Year 10 - Isabella Flanagan 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 - Isabelle Alsford Year 10 - Joe Simpson 

  

Year 10 - Kiera Thorne Year 10 - Lucy Somerset 
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Congratulations to the following students who have produced work of an exceptional  

level. All students will be nominated for the Headteacher’s Award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 - Oliver Marshall Year 10 - Prasamsha Wanem 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 - Shriya Gurung Year 10 - Sophie Graves 



Here at Prospect, we don’t just sell and let homes in the local area; we are local people ourselves and love being a part of 
the local community. That is why we set up the Prospect Foundation to give back to the amazing community that has given 
us so much over the years.  

In the spirit of giving back to our community, we are also reintroducing our school donations this year. When you sell with 
Prospect, we will donate £250 of your selling fee to a local school of your choice.  












